
CLRC Preservation Committee Special Meeting
March 27, 2007
CLRC 
Present: Andy Kitzmann, Erie Canal Museum; Kathy Corcoran, MWPAI; David Stokoe, Syracuse University; Susan Hughes, CLRC
Absent: Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, MVCC; Joanne McHugh, Utica College; Judy Rossoff, Liverpool PL
Action Items: 

Date and location for workshop and info session – Susan


Contact previous participants regarding info session – Susan


Price for new PEMs from IPI – Michele

1. Chair
Kathy Corcoran
2. Recorder
Susan HughesugehsHugh
3. Minutes of February 27, 2007  
No vote taken; to be reviewed at April meeting
4. Environmental Monitoring Grant project

Guest: Michele Phillips, WestLake Conservators
· Michele stated that IPI is changing over from the SRAM cards to USB, and this should be in time for grant period; write grant using pricing for USB models; pricing has not been set yet by IPI

· Participants will need to use IPI datalogger and software; Michele feels that if they aren’t computer-savvy, they shouldn’t be part of the project; Climate Notebook is not that easy to learn.

· If we use SRAM cards, organization could upgrade to USB at a later date and still use same software

· Discussion of a leasing scenario followed; could CLRC purchase PEMs and lease them to those who don’t have computer equipment?  Susan stated that Penelope Klein would have to make that decision
· Revisited idea of confining project to exclude those who participated in 2003-2004 project; decided to open project to all; as Kathy stated, “this is the next generation of this project.”
· Michele requested limiting number of points (where PEMs are located) to not more than 3; this is versatile enough for most institutions; those with large buildings, such as academic libraries, will need to focus on a area or collection
· If only one point, needs to be an enclosed room (about 20’ x 40’)

· Michele feels a minimum of 2 points would be needed, however

· David inquired about alternative software to Climate Notebook.  Halo was discussed; Michele pointed out that it is only a datalogger; Climate Notebook is unique in the market.

· Michele feel this is a good “language tool” to bring together collection managers, HVAC engineers, and others involved in environmental controls
· Discussion followed on requiring those who had participated last time to attend environmental monitoring basics workshop; it was decided to allow them to attend only afternoon grant project information session, as Michele felt the workshop would be repetitive for them; Susan will send previous projects participants a mailing telling them this
· Michelle indicated that she could work with 21-35 participants; this gives us a registration target
· Michele then demonstrated the software on her laptop for us

· Monitoring will be a 3-month part of the total project

· Equipment needed for each institution will be: licensed version of the Climate Notebook software ($500) and 2 PEMs with USB (~$650 each); the only other major expense will be Michele’s consulting fees

· Susan expressed concern that grant may not fund 2 PEMs for each site; she will contact Barbara Lilley at NYSL about this

· Michele will contact Jim Reilly at IPI to fill him in on this project; maybe we could get a reduced price on materials; Michele also informed committee that this would be the first major grant-funded project to use Climate Notebook; it could serve as a model for others

· Initial workshop/information session will consist of a morning “basics of environmental monitoring” workshop (fee charged) and an afternoon information session for those interested in participating in this project.  Interested institutions must attend both sessions; the exception will be those institutions who participated in the 2003-04 project; they will be invited to attend the afternoon session only, if they would like to participate again (no fee charged)
· Institutions not in CLRC region will be welcome to attend morning workshop, but will not be eligible to participate in grant project; this will be made clear in the workshop description 
· Susan assured Michele that CLRC would be responsible for deciding who is qualified to participate in project and who isn’t; she did not need to worry about qualifications 

· The following dates were chosen as possible workshop dates: September 18, 19, 25, 26, or 27.  Susan will investigate holding it at Liverpool or Cicero. 
5.
Next regular meeting – April 18, 2007, 10-12 at CLRC

6.
Adjournment 12:15 p.m.

